
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2009-2010 Executive  
 
  

President: 
John Willden 
(506) 856-2215 
 

President Elect: 
Robert McEwen 
(506) 857-8880 
  

Vice-President: 
Dan Boudreau  
(506) 858-1300 
  

Treasurer: 
Nicole Bourgeois 
(506) 856-8121 
  

Secretary: 
Jennifer Chapman 
(506) 857-8788 
 

Membership: 
Kevin Clannon 
(506) 382-8625 
 

Research Promotion: 
Dan Boudreau  
(506) 858-1300 
 

Student Activities: 
Patti Crouse 
(506) 857-8833 
 

Historian: 
Dwight Scott 
(506) 204-2820 
  

CTTC Chair 
(Programs): 
John Sparks 
(506) 858-5764 
 

Newsletter/Website: 
Yves Savoie 
(506) 858-1300 
 

Board of Governors:  
Luc Dugas,  
Fred Desjardins,  
Gerry Waselynchuk 
Craig Brown,  
Mathieu Breau, 
Richard MacArthur 

After a quick summer break, our first meeting of 2009/2010 is scheduled for 
September 8th at City Grill , formerly Boomerangs, on 120 Westmorland 
Street, Moncton. The topic of this meeting will be the Moncton VISION 
Home project delivered by Paul Arsenault of AlternaHome Solutions Inc. 
A social hour will begin at 5:00 PM with a cash bar, followed by the 
presentation at 6:00 PM and Dinner at 7:00 PM  
 
The September meeting is YEA Night / Student Night. To ensure the 
future of the Society and the industry, ASHRAE is committed to advancing its 
programs and services for young members through helping them build their 
professional foundations. With this in mind, ASHRAE has created a committee 
called Young Engineers in ASHRAE (YEA), for members age 35 and 
younger! Be sure to check out the YEA Connection on ashrae.org for 
information of interest to young professionals. A reminder on dinner prices: 
new members, students and first time guests (potential members) receive their 
first meal free; thereafter, students pay $10 and others pay $20.  
 
Executive Meeting Notice  
 

A reminder to the Executive, Board of Governors, and the Committee 
Chairpersons that the executive meeting will start at 3:30 PM at City Grill. 
 
Chapter Website  
 

Visit our Chapter website at: www.ashraenbpei.com.  
 
2009/2010 Meeting Schedule  
 

To find out what is planned for the upcoming year, see page 4 for the NB/PEI 
ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule for 2009/2010.  
 
Subscription Management Reminder  
 

The Herring Choker is sent by e-mail and Canada Post shortly before each 
meeting. Every year we try to update the mailing and phone lists from the 
ASHRAE headquarters database, but no doubt there are some errors and 
omissions. If you are not receiving both versions of The Herring Choker, 
please let Yves Savoie know at (506) 858-1300 or ysavoie@enerplan.com.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September Program 
 
Paul Arsenault of AlternaHome Solutions Inc. will present details of a sustainable housing project 
currently under construction in Moncton. This demonstration home is energy-efficient and 
environmentally-friendly. As part of Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation’s Equilibrium 
Sustainable Housing Demonstration initiative, the home will show developers and builders techniques 
and materials to create a home which conserves energy and resources, and reduces pollutant emissions. 
Mr. Arsenault will be accompanied by project manager Nancy Gautreau, an industrial engineer. 
 
ASHRAE NB/PEI Chapter Condolences 
�
The ASHRAE NB/PEI Chapter would like to extend our sincere condolences to longtime Chapter 
member, founding member, and Past President Brian Hildreth and his family on the passing of his wife, 
Janet Hildreth. No doubt Janet made a contribution as well in supporting Brian’s efforts with our 
Chapter. Our Chapter has made a donation, in Janet’s honour, to the Atlantic Multiple Sclerosis 
Society. Our thoughts and prayers remain with the family during this difficult time. 
 
-  NB/PEI Chapter of ASHRAE 
 
Advertise in the Herring Choker 
 
Space will be available in the newsletter for advertising. The fee will be $50, and will be donated to the 
Research Promotion fund. If you would like to advertise in the Herring Choker, please contact Yves 
Savoie at (506) 858-1300 or ysavoie@enerplan.com. 
 
Attend a free NYSERDA/ASHRAE workshop Sept. 29, 2009 
 
ASHRAE, in collaboration with the New York State Energy Research and Development Authority 
(NYSERDA), will present two full-day workshops in Albany and New York City, focusing on thermal 
guidelines for data processing, datacom facility energy efficiency, high density data centers, and 
contamination in datacom environments. The workshops are led by instructors who are data center 
authorities and are active in ASHRAE Technical Committee 9.9, Mission Critical Facilities, 
Technology Spaces and Electronic Equipment. 
 
For more information, see www.ASHRAE.org. 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
ASHRAE NB/PEI Golf Tournament  
 
The ASHRAE golf tournament was held on August 6, 2009 at the Moncton Golf & Country Club. 
 
The weather was great and the golf was fast.  The tournament started at noon and everyone was finished by 
4:30 pm. 
 
This year we had 73 golfers total with approximately 40 members in the hunt looking to become this year’s 
ASHRAE championship team.  That honor went to Team MCA.  The boys from PEI (Doug, Ross, Frank and 
Paul), shot a – 7 to win the much sought after crown. 
 
The indications were that the burgers and sausages at the lunch barbecue put on by A. O.Smith and run by 
Jim Morris and Terry Weir, were simply delicious.  Jim raised $160.00 for Junior Golf. 
 
The dinner at the “World Famous” Elks Club was again a great hit with the only complaint being you needed 
two plates to carry the 2 lb lobster, 16 oz steak, homemade potato salad, coleslaw and rolls to your table.  
Gary Fahie and Jim Morris did another fabulous job on dinner. 
 
The boat race was postponed by an addendum this year as the Nova Scotia team needed more time to prepare 
their strategy.  
 
Overall, the golf day had great weather, an excellent turnout and world class food which made for a good 
time.  
 
Our chapter managed to collect $1800.00 from the hole sponsors for ASHRAE research and promotion.  Our 
chapter subsidized this year’s tournament to the tune of $348.00 which made this another success story in 
itself. 
 
Thanks to the sponsors and Luc Dugas for co-hosting this event and collecting all the prizes. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NB/PEI ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule 2009/2010 
 

September 8, 2009 
YEA Night / Student Night 
Topic:  Sustainable Housing Initiative 

 

October 13, 2009 
Research Promotion Night 
Topic:  C.O. Monitoring 

 

November 10, 2009 
Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  Refrigerants 

 

December 8, 2009 
Past Presidents Night / History Night 
Topic:  Chris Rock Presentation / Christmas Party 

 

January 12, 2010 
Membership Promotion Night 
Topic:  Construction Professional Liability 

 

February 9, 2010 
Research Promotion Night / Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  Hydronics and Variable Speed Pumping 

 
 

March 9, 2010 
Student Night 
Topic:  Instantaneous Water Heaters 

 

April 13, 2009 
Refrigeration Night 
Topic:  A Fundamental Perspective on Chilled Water Systems  
 

 

May 5 & 6, 2010 
Research Promotion Night / Membership Night 
MEET 2010 Show 
 

June 9, 2010 
History Night 
Lobster Party 
 

August, 2010 
Golf Tournament 
 
 


